The Bristol Jewish Recorder



OCTOBER, 1972

EDITORIAL COMMITTEE: HAROLD SEYMOUR BETTE BURKE NAT SMITH

All communications to

59 The Dell, Westbury-an-Trym.

Published on the 1st of every month, Material to arrive on the 24th of the month preceding.

CHESHVAN 5733

BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, BRISTOL

Syriagogue Services:

Friday Evenings 7.30 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m.

Minister:

Rev. M. Moddel, 66 Hercourt Road, Bristol, 6. Tel,: 40615 Hon. Sec.

Mr. I. Kushner, 37, Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol, 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Talmud Torah Classes: Sunday morning 10.00.a.m. to 12.45.p.m.

Hon. Sec. Mrs. M. Kushner, 37, Long Eaton Drive, Whitchurch, Bristol, 4. Tel: Whitchurch 3576

Bristol Jewish Ladies! Guild:

Hon.Sec. Mrs. C. Culank, 113, Nags Head Hill, St. George, Bristol, 5.

Bristol W.I.Z.O. Group:

Hon. Sec. Mrs. S. Hart, 9, Pitch & Pay Lane, Bristol BS9 1NH

Both Ladies' Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

for your diary . . .

Monday, 9th October. Meeting on Soviet Jewry

Tuesday, 10th October.

Morning Meeting on Soviet Jewry.

YAHRZEITS:

Wednesday	4th October	Mr. S. Blocm	Tishri 26
Wednesday	18th October	Mrs. R. Ring	Cheshvan 10
Friday	27th October	Mrs. M. Garcia	Cheshvan 19
Saturday	28th October	Mrs. E. Fox	Cheshvan 20
Tuesday	31st October	Mesdames Lazarus Sisters	Cheshvan 23
Friday	3rd Hovember	Mr. J. Malik	Cheshvan 26

会提供

KADDISH WILL BE SAID THE PREVIOUS EVENING

The Memorial Prayer (El Mole Rachamim) will be recited by the Minister during the Reading of the Law, on the Sabbath prior to the Yahrzeit, in the presence of the bereaved.

计长替

COMMUNAL HOTICES - SOCIAL & PERSONAL

Temporary Seats:

Members who wish to send donations for the use of temporary seats over the Yomim Naroim are asked to do so as soon as possible, to the Hon. Treasurer, Mr. Sam Silverman, 36, Oakdale Court, Downend.

Soviet Jewry:

Congregants are reminded that this important meeting is to be held on Monday, October 9th. The circular accompanying the August Recorder gives all the details, but we have been asked to remind everyone about this Meeting and to stress its importance. One of the projects to be discussed will require volunteers to telephone in many languages, including Russian, German, Yiddish and Hebrew. The main Speaker will be Mr. Greville Janner, ...C., M.P. The Meeting will be held at 1, Percival Road, Bristol, 8 at 8.p.m., and there will be a further Meeting on the following day, Tuesday, 10th October at 11.a.m. at 15, Limerick Road, Redland, Bristol.6, at which the ladies will be addressed by Mrs. Janner.

Our sympathy goes out to newly weds, Clifford and Rosina Springer, who made "Headlines" twice within a few weeks. The second occasion which brought them to the attention of the public, was an unfortunate accident, which resulted in the destruction of the interior of their new home and its contents by fire. Long had they laboured together on their home in the year preceeding their marriage, making everything to their liking.

Your correspondant understands that it may be at least three months before restoration can be completed.

We all hope that they have recovered from their shattering experience, and trust that they will soon be able to resume their married life in their own home, free from any further tribulation.

长竹茶

Congratulations to Glen and Leon on passing their Driving Test. Hard Luck Minnie, try again !

长分长

We are sorry to hear of the illness of Miss Rose Coberg, at present in the B.R.I. We all wish her well and she would like to thank all members of the Community for messages and gifts received.

Jewish Ex-Servicemen & Women:

The Annual Remembrance Service will take place on Sunday, 19th Hovember. Watch for full details in the November issue of the "Recorder".

Talmud Torah:

Would Parents please note that Chedah will resume on the Sth October.

计传传

Chevra Kedusha:

Would any Member wishing to have Tombstones erected, or requiring renovations or repairs carried out to Tombstones, kindly contact kr. Henry Springer, who will make the necessary arrangements.

Friday Night Services:

Starting from Friday, 6th October for an experimental period, Services will commence at 6.30.p.m.

经营税

Lottery:

The September Lottery Prize was won by Mr. R. Meisbiser.

#*#

New Building Fund:

Thanks to a further denation from Mr. L. Gould, and a donation from Mr. A.E. Morris, this Fund now stands at £100. It should be re-stated that this money is set aside specifically for such a time as a new building is required, and for no other purpose. Donations from any Member at any time, towards this Special Fund, are welcomed.

告诉法

Annual General Meeting:

- 11 THE 14 P. 4

The Annual General Meeting will take place on Sunday, 5th Hovember at 2.45.p.m. (Please leave your Fireworks at home).

骨骨头

Simchat Torah:

Congratulations to Mr. Sam Nirenberg and Mr. Alf Glick, who have been honoured with Chosan Torah and Chosan Berachith.

转折折

JUMBLE SALE:

Please don't forget the Jumble Sale, which will be held on Wednesday, 18th October. Your support with Jumble and help would be much appreciated.

Shelagh Hart..... Hon.Secretary

Jewish Blind Society:

Since the death of our late Chairman, Mr. Newman Cohen (G.R.H.S.) our branch of the Society, known as "The Bristol Aid Society", has contributed nothing as a group. I am aware that a number of people on whom Newman used to call, still make individual donations direct to the Society's London Office, which is much appreciated. We would however, like to function again as a Society in our own right. I am, therefore, appealing to any Nember, public spirited enough to accept the position of Chairman. It would involve no more than a bi-annual collection call. Newman was of course, retired, and was in a position to make calls at his leisure, which he took great pleasure in doing. Someone with the time and transport, as well as the inclination to carry out this charitable work, would be ideal for the job.

PAY - NIL CONDITIONS - CONGENIAL REWARD - THE GRATEFUL THANKS OF THE JEWISH BLIND.

Please contact the Hon. Secretary, Mr. Hat Smith, 160, Cranbrook Road, Redland, Bristol.6.

劳修计

MUNICH DISASTER:

A Memorial Service was held on Monday, 11th September in memory of the Israeli Team Members massacred at Munich Clympic Games. Among a number of non-Jewish participants paying their respects, was Alderman Smith.

操作员

Simchat Torah:

Mr. Sam Nirenberg and Mr. Alf Glick, Chosan Torah and Chosan Berachit, with Anne and Betty, invite all Members of the Community to join them for Kiddush after the Service on Simchat Torah, Sunday 1st October.

發發發

RIDGEWAY CEMETERY:

Keys to the Cemetery are available in the afternoons from the Caretaker's house, or at any time from Mr. Alf Glick.

We regret to announce the death of Mrs. Gertie Caplan, wife of Sam Caplan of Manchester, formerly of Bristol, sister of Mrs. Nancy Silverman, Mother of Muriel and Harold. We extend them all our sincere condolences and wish them long life.

分价价

Safe journey to Larry Glick, B.Sc., who is off to Israel on the 16th October.

安装等

Dear Editor,

As Yom Kippur was drawing to a close, I decided that Mr. Gould and Rev. Moddel had done enough for the day and that I would try to say Maariv. Imagine my amazement when, before I could do anything, there was Len Gould again on the Bimah, leading the prayers.

This will be my cutstanding memory of this Yom Kippur. The resilience, the durability and the cheerful acceptance of a difficult, taxing job. Because not only did he have to use his strength singing, but also in standing nearly the whole day and then standing throughout the last hour of the Service. While all of us were beginning to look greyer and hungrier Len Gould seemed to thrive.

In brief Len, and I am sure that the congregation will support me in this, I wish to express my gratitude to you for not only setting me an example of giving of yourself unselfishly for the congregation, but for making this Yom Kippur a very memorable one. May I see you at many more, conducting the Service in good health and voice.

I. Kushner.

经特殊

Tel: Thornbury 2831.

12, Meadowside, Thornbury, BRISTOL BS12 2EN

Over the past few years, the number of young people and couples joining the Community has increased quite considerably, and I, therefore, feel that a new "Young Group" should be formed, in the first instance as a social organisation but also to help raise money for the Synagogue, a task which is being carried out so well by the more established members of the Community at the moment.

Anyone interested in this, please contact me as soon as possible, so that a Maeting can be arranged.

Alan Tobias.

發榜發

The Editorial Staff would welcome material from Members Old and New, Young or Not So Young, Resident, Out of Town, or Overseas on any of the following:-

Articles Barmitzvahs, Birthdays Criticism (not T00 much) Dislikes Essays Favourite recipes, Food Fads Guild news Habonim, Household Hints Israel J.P.A. Jokes (Jewish humour of course) Kitchen hints Letters, Local interest Marriages Notices Observations Plays, Poetry, Personality Profiles Queries Religious comment Stories, Satire Talmud Torah news, Travel Notes University News Verse W.I.Z.C. Hews Crosswords Young Contributors Zetetics

Contributions may be sent to any of the Editors (addresses below), and should be in by the 24th of the month at the latest.

Mrs. Betty Burke, 12, Great Brockeridge, W.O. Trym Mr. Harold Seymour, 59, The Dell, W.O. Trym, Bristol Mr. Hat. Smith, 160, Crambrook Road, Redland, Bristol.6.

BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD

The opening Meeting of the new season took place on Monday evening, 4th September at 15, Chartley, The Avenue. The hostess was Mrs. Roydon.

The next Meeting will take place on Monday evening, 2nd October at 59, The Dell. The hostess will be Mrs. Seymour.

传替特

Sunday, 12th November:

Function to be held at Synagogue Hall. Further details to be announced in next "Recorder".

Please keep this date free

非营养